NHS Scotland

Employer Pension Contributions – Alternative Payment Policy 

(Recycling Employers Contributions)
Frequently Asked Questions


	How do I apply for the REC payment?
	You complete the REC payment scheme application form and submit to the REC scheme generic email address (RECPayment@ggc.scot.nhs.uk) enclosing all the required supporting evidence.
All applications should be accompanied by a completed opt out form unless you are already a deferred member.

	When is the final date for applications to be submitted?  
	The application deadline is 28th February 2023.  

	What is the process for consideration of applications. 
	Completed applications, supporting evidence and ready reckoner will be considered at an NHSGGC Rec Scheme Panel who will review and consider all applications and will aim to advise on an outcome within 10 working days of the Panel Meeting. Panel dates are currently being arranged.

	What if I am refused, can I appeal this?
	An applicant can request for a decision to be referred for review and this will be outlined in the outcome notification.

	Can the REC payment be backdated?
	This scheme is only available from 1st October 2022, and if an application is approved any REC payment will be made from 1 October 2022, unless the applicant specifies a date after 1 October 2022 as part of their application. 

	Is the REC Payment scheme time limited?
	Yes – If your application is successful, the payment will be paid as part of your monthly pay until the 31st March 2023 only.   

	Will the REC payment stop me from receiving a tax charge?
	Not necessarily.  By opting out of the pension scheme, which is a requirement for a REC payment to be made, your pension no longer continues to grow from that point.  However the pension you have earned up to that point, along with any other pension savings you may have, may already be in excess of the AA limit for 2022/23.  However, the non-payment of pension contributions along with the REC payment may also provide additional earnings to help towards any tax charge you may still incur.

	I have never been in the NHS Pension Scheme.  Can I apply for the REC payment?
	No. You can only apply for the REC payment if you meet all the criteria as defined in the guidance, including being either an active or deferred member of the pension scheme since April 2022 at the point of application.  If you have already opted out of the pension scheme prior to April 2022 you are required to opt back into the scheme to be eligible to apply.

	If the REC payment is taken, what is the consequence for added year’s contract? Does it continue, is it frozen and if so, can it be restarted or is it deemed completed? 
	If you leave the NHS pension scheme for a period of 6 months then you will receive proportional credit for the year.  In essence, the added year’s contract is paused for the period of time you have opted out of the scheme and restarts when you opt back into the scheme. However, this will not happen automatically and you will need to contact the SPPA directly to arrange for the added years to be re-started when you re-join the scheme.

	I have submitted a SPPA opt out form as part of my application.  Am I required to submit an additional copy to payroll?
	No.  If your application is successful, the opt out form you submitted as part of your application will be passed to Payroll to process, along with notification of your entitlement to the REC payment.

	Will I automatically be put back into pension scheme on 1st April 2023
	No.  As you have opted out of the pension scheme as part of your application, you will need to formally join the pension scheme again on 1st April 2023 if you wish to do so.  
You can join the pension scheme at any time by sending the details of your name and payroll number and either your date of birth or National Insurance number to the nominated Payroll Officer detailed on your payslip.  This notification just needs to confirm that you wish to join the NHS Pension Scheme, and can be sent:

· By email to your nominated Payroll Officer

· By email to GGCPayrollQueries@ggc.scot.nhs.uk
· By post to Payroll Services, Caledonia House, 140 Fifty Pitches Road, Cardonald, G51 4ED

You will then be enrolled into the NHS pension scheme from your next salary.

	Does this impact any aspect of my Terms or Conditions or Employment Contract?
	No.


